Minutes of Meeting of Co. Cavan Joint Policing Committee held in The Council Chamber, The Courthouse, Cavan on Monday 07 April 2014 at 2.30pm.
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

In attendance:
Cllr. Danny Brady, Cllr. Paddy Smith, Cllr. Paddy Mc Donald, Cllr Sean Mc Kiernan, Cllr. Dessie Boylan, Cllr. Paddy O’Reilly, Cllr. Peter Mc Vitty, Cllr. Winston Bennett, Cllr. Niamh Smyth, Cllr Paddy Mc Donald, Cllr Paddy Smith
Executive 


County Manager - Jack Keyes



Marty Lynch – Cavan County Council

Gráinne Boyle– Social Inclusion Unit
Garda Officers


Chief Superintendent James Sheridan
Superintendent James Coen






Sergeant Noel Harraghy 
Community/Voluntary

Angela Graham – Breifne in Transition
Jet Calders – Cavan Community Forum
Muintir Na Tire


Vanessa Clarke
Apologies:
Cllr. Peter Mc Vitty, Cllr. Sean Smith, Deputy Joe O’Reilly
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

1. 
Minutes of Meeting held on 2 December 2013
The minutes were adopted. Proposed by Cllr. Paddy Smith. Seconded by Cllr. Winston Bennett.  
2. 
Presentation by Jet Calders, Cavan Community Forum

Mr. Calder’s presented a report from the Le Chéilie Conference which was held in October 2013 by the Cavan Community Forum. He specifically went through some of the issues raised at a consultation workshop held into rural crime at the event. These included:

· A belief that rural crime is on the increase, despite Garda statistics which show the opposite. 
· The closure of Garda Stations is contributing to the increased sense of fear and isolation many people living within rural areas of the county feel. The closure of stations is leading to an increased response time by Gardaí to deal with reported crimes. 
· Community and Text Alert schemes were seen as a major success which need improvement and expansion upon. 

· Public need to be made more aware of scams and bogus callers and there is a need for more Garda led crime prevention schemes.

· Government should reduce or remove VAT on security items, and local businesses and insurance companies should help sponsor local CCTV networks across the county. 

· Home owner protection laws need to be strengthened and also more clarity is required on how far the public can go to protect themselves and their property. The law was viewed as being too criminal friendly – from short sentences, free legal aid and jails not proving to be a deterrent for criminals.

· There is a fear that the telephone allowance cut in the last budget would contribute to a further sense of isolation amongst older people as many will not be able to afford to have a landline, which will mean that they will be unable to have a personal alarm.
· Above all else it was recognised that the value of having a good neighbour who looks out for others and reports suspicious activity is of fundamental importance.
Cllr Seán Mc Kiernan welcomed the document and congratulated Forum on their work.  

Mr. Jack Keyes also welcomed the report stating that the Community Forum has a very important role to play in supporting the expansion of the Community Alert Scheme across the county. 

3. Presentation by Angela Graham (Project Co-ordinator) & Marty Lynch (Volunteer) – Breifne in Transition
Ms Graham explained that her project is funded through the Peace III Programme and covers the counties of Cavan, Monaghan and Leitrim. Since it is a Peace funded programme there is no charge for their services. Ms Graham explained that there are three different strands to the Breifne in Transition Project and the Mediation Programme is just one, upon which her presentation was being delivered.

She described the mediation programme as a voluntary process in which parties to a dispute meet with a trained Mediator who is neutral and impartial. The parties are empowered to create their own solutions and to work towards a win-win conclusion. Confidentiality is of essence. All mediators are professionally trained, having received full certification from the Mediators Institute of Ireland. They currently have 16 fully trained mediators and once a month they are made available for the courts. Since its establishment in 2009, over 270 individuals have availed of the mediation service. The service currently operates from the Bridge St. Community Centre
The service covers disputes which may be encountered under a variety of areas such as the community/neighbourhood, family, workplace, peace building.  90% of the cases they deal with are in relation to family disputes. 
Mr. Lynch described his experience of working as a volunteer mediator. He believes that the programme serves as an alternative for many people to not have to go to court – the disputes can be resolved before it gets this far. As a result the service complements the work of the courts, Gardaí and other services.  The Gardaí in particular are served well by this service as it means that disputes can be settled before having to be reported to them, freeing up their time to deal with more serious crime related activity.
Mr. Lynch asked the committee members to keep the service in mind if they came across any suitable cases.
Mr. Keyes complemented both Ms Graham and Mr Lynch on the service. He believed it to be a very cost effective service which is being well utilised.

Chief Superintendent Sheridan enquired into the referral process and asked if the Gardaí can make direct referrals to them. Mr. Lynch explained that this should really come from the individuals themselves rather than a third party, but the Gardaí could encourage the individuals to do so. 

4. Update from Vanessa Clarke, Community Alert
Ms. Clarke provided the group with a number of updates regarding Community Alert and her work:
· Very busy time for Community Alert Groups all across the county.

· Text Alert Scheme is running well. The price of texting is coming down and this will be of benefit to many of the registered groups. She has the contact numbers for these discounted companies which she can pass on to groups.

· A very productive meeting took place in Ballyjamesduff recently. Many different groups turned up and it was discussed how they could all work to support each other in their work.

· A meeting took place recently in Bailieborough to explore the potential of the ‘Lend a Hand Programme’. This is a pilot scheme run by volunteers to do odd jobs for older people and the less able living within the town.

· Senior Alerts Funding – She is finding that there is an information gap in relation to this funding and she receives many requests in relation to this.

· Positive response has been received on the e-bulletin and she encouraged members to forward on relevant information which could be included within it.

Cllr. Paddy Smith thanked Ms Clarke for her support at the recent meeting in Ballyjamesduff.  Her input was valuable and he believed she was instrumental in helping the community realise how they can work collectively together. He also passed on his gratitude to Chief Superintendent Sheridan for his recent attendance at another meeting they had in relation to anti-social behaviour  and in particular the fact that a new Garda has now been assigned to the area.
Cllr. Niamh Smyth also thanked Ms. Clarke for attendance at the Bailieborough meeting.

Mr. Lynch acknowledged the support he receives from Community Alert Groups and the Gardaí in carrying out his duties at the Estate Liaison Officer. 
Ms. Clarke remarked that from her dealings with the Department of Justice it has been recognised that the County Cavan JPC is working very well with Community Alert compared with other counties.  There is excellent co-ordination and co-operation between the two in spreading the scheme throughout the county.
5. Presentation by Sergeant Noel Harraghy on the review of the Crime Prevention Ambassadors Initiative (CPAI) & update on the Text Alert Scheme

Sergeant Harraghy explained that the Crime Prevention Ambassadors Initiative (CPAI) is a peer led programme for dissemination of crime prevention advice amongst older people by older people. This initiative was run as a pilot within the counties of Cavan, Monaghan and Meath during 2013. The Garda Síochána is currently carrying out a review of the initiative with the view to rolling it out nationwide.
Sergeant Harraghy provided a detailed presentation in relation to the CPAI under the following headings:

· Background to how the initiative came about and was set up

· The aims of the initiative
·  Information on the ambassadors who got involved in the programme and the training they received

· The operations of the initiative and how it was rolled out

· An evaluation of the forms which the ambassadors completed with the recipients of visits was completed and information was provided in relation to this.
Cllr. Mc Kiernan asked when they evaluation of the CPAI will be completed. Chief Superintendent Sheridan replied that feedback has been very positive and they are still following up on the evaluation.  He expects it to be completed within the next 2 to 3 months.
Cllr. Boylan believes that there is plenty of scope for this initiative to be expanded within the county and there is potential for many people to benefit from it.

Mr. Keyes thanked all involved in the initiative and said that it is a continued area of focus for the Cavan Age Friendly Alliance as this is an initiative within the County Cavan Age Friendly Strategy.

5. AOB
Cllr. Mc Kiernan summarised a letter issued to the committee from the Border Regional Authority (BRA) which referred to the increasing problem of the lack of Garda numbers, particularly within the Border counties. The letter informed that the BRA had themselves sent a letter to the Minister for Justice, Alan Shatter, in relation to this matter and a response had been received from his department.  However they believed that the response did not adequately address the lack of Gardaí numbers within the Border counties. The letter went on to request that all JPC’s within the Border counties send a letter to the Minister specifically in relation to this issue.
Cllr. Paddy Smith proposed that such a letter be send on behalf of the Co. Cavan JPC and this was seconded by Cllr. Danny Brady.

As this was the last meeting of the current Co. Cavan JPC, Cllr. Seán Mc Kiernan expressed his gratitude to everyone for their involvement.
He acknowledged that not all of the serving councillors will be running for election in May and he wished Cllr. Dessie Boylan and Cllr. Danny Brady in particular all the best in their retirement.

Particular tributes were paid to Mr. Jack Keyes on his retirement from the position as County Manager.

Ms. Boyle explained that there will be new guidelines available in May in relation to the setting up of the new Co. JPC’s following the local elections and the local government reformation process. While the function of the JPC’s will not change the area of focus will following the three town JPC’s being dissolved.   
Meeting concluded at 4pm.
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